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Anderson, Eric - Planning

From: Alkire, Martin
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 3:56 PM
To: Anderson, Eric - Planning
Subject: Fwd: E. Whisman Precise Plan and San Antonio TDR's

Sent from my iPad 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Nancy Morimoto 
Date: June 13, 2019 at 3:40:47 PM PDT 
To: <epc@mountainview.gov> 
Cc: <malkire@mountainview.gov> 
Subject: E. Whisman Precise Plan and San Antonio TDR's 

Dear Environmental Planning Commissioners, 

As an active member of both the San Antonio and the Los Altos School District communities, I 
want to remind the EPC of just how important it is to nurture the complex set of transactions that 
will make it possible for LASD to successfully complete the purchase of the Kohl's site and have 
enough remaining funds to build the much needed 10th school campus.  Any school facility and 
its accompanying park, field space and athletic amenities are very much desired by the current 
Mountain View residents in the vicinity who have been suffering from a lack of nearby open 
space for many years. I'm also taking the liberty of speaking on behalf of the coming influx of 
new residents to the San Antonio area.  The creation of this significant open space is a San 
Antonio Precise Plan goal and a stated priority of the city council and it hinges on negotiations 
with multiple parties.  

That's why I'm emailing you on this topic as you prepare to discuss the East Whisman Precise 
Plan Area.  The district needs to be able to easily and profitably sell the transfer of development 
rights (TDR's) from its cooperative agreement with the city to jointly create this extremely 
valuable open space.  These excess density allowances to be sold and used in other parts of 
Mountain View are from not building as densely as allowed by the San Antonio Precise Plan. 
For the plan to work as envisioned, these development rights need to be as attractive as possible 
to potential developers, very importantly by making building in the East Whisman Precise Plan 
Area using TDR's not be difficult.    

As someone who understands the importance of reducing the jobs/housing imbalance and who 
has at times been unhappy with some developer's plans that push the boundaries of density even 
in a change area, I am sympathetic to the impulse to impose limitations on developers as plans 
move forward for East Whisman.  However, I strongly urge you to think of the whole "city 
ecosystem" and safeguard the plans to create a great neighborhood in San Antonio as well.  One 
way to do this is to make exceptions for San Antonio TDR purchasers to all or most of the extra 
restrictions that may be generated for East Whisman development, such as requiring housing 



2

development to happen first. That way, most of the overall plan will advance the goals of East 
Whisman, while some parts advance the goals of San Antonio.   

If you would like to discuss the background or other brainstorm other win-win options further, 
I'm happy to meet with you at your convenience early next week.   

Sincerely, 

Nancy Morimoto 


	Exhibit 5 - Property Owner Developer Letter
	Memo Style

